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Dear Zontians,
What a great meeting we had for the Amelia Earhart evening, with an interesting speaker who is also a Zontian. She was certainly inspiring, & really made me feel that I would love to get my head above the clouds!
Thank you Maria and Tina Kelly for your hospitality.
We also welcomed Karen Oberg as a new member, & look forward to investing more new members in the coming months.
International Women’s Day is rapidly approaching, & Maria Kavanagh, with her committee, has done lots of work already to be organized for that event. Please let all your work colleagues know about the event, to ensure its continuing growth. Maria also requires assistance on the night before & at the function. So please offer your services.
So many functions are in the pipeline, the next being the Arias at Sunset, which unfortunately is the same weekend as the Area Conference at Cherribah.

Again, make up a table of 10, bring along some great food & wine, & soak up the atmosphere at Booval House & opera in the evening.
Elizabeth Hudson has really made an impact with the ‘Leadership for Young Women’ programme – the daughter of one of my work colleagues is attending this term, & when a mum has tears in her eyes over the way her daughter has responded so immediately to Elizabeth’s curriculum, you know what a worthwhile programme this is & how important it is to continue & increase our involvement in it. 

Ros Kinder has kindly agreed to award the certificates at the final session, so please come along all those of you who can make the afternoon, as it means so much to the girls, that we are not just a name of an organization, but real women who care about their future
There are a few aprons remaining, so with the Heritage Homes Tour fast approaching, don’t forget to purchase yours, or put one away for Mother’s Day.
Leonie

FEBRUARY MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 27th February
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Business Meeting
Dinner Meetings Cost

for members and guests 

$22 per person

IMPORTANT 

Please phone 
Vicki Doig
38128009
if
· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15am Friday 27th February
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
For February…
Grace & Toast: 
Pam Lane

From the Treasurer.

REMINDER:

Membership dues for the 2006/2007 year are due 1 April 2006.

The fees have remained at $160.

Invoices are being prepared for the February meeting with the hope that monies can be collected at the March and April meetings.

With thanks

Maria K

Recipes Wanted !!
Your recipes for the Zonta Cookbook Fundraising Project are still needed!!  .

Remember that the recipe needs to be sufficiently ‘original’.

All questions or enquiries to President Leonie.   

You can hand write them and they will be typed out for you, or email them to 

lpeasey@optusnet.com.au
Anniversary News
This is Glen Walters 20th year as a member of the Zonta Club of West Moreton, having joined in January 1986.

Pam Lane joined in June 1996 making this her 10th year as a member of this club.

Committee Reports
Status of Women Committee:
The topic for the breakfast is "Broads on Boards" focussing on women making a difference.  
The tickets are all printed.  If you want them prior to our February meeting, please let me know, otherwise please bring money to the meeting and I will exchange for tickets.  
As a result of the Status of Women committee meeting on Monday we will be seeking assistance to:

a. set up on the night before the breakfast i.e. Tuesday, 7th March in the evening, 

b. greet our guests at the door and check tickets etc on the day 8th March (two volunteers),

c. sell roses and raffle tickets on the day (2 volunteers)

So if you are able to help with any of the above or need further info about the event please call or write.  
In the meantime please help promote it and sell as many tickets as possible.  See you at the next meeting.
Marie Kavanagh
UNIFEM is the women's fund at the United Nations. Established in 1976, it provides financial and technical assistance to innovative approaches aimed at fostering women's empowerment and gender equality. Today the organization's work touches the lives of women and girls in more than 100 countries. UNIFEM also helps make the voices of women heard at the United Nations — to highlight critical issues and advocate for the implementation of existing commitments made to women.

Placing the realization of women's human rights and security at the centre of all of its efforts, UNIFEM focuses its activities on four strategic goals:

· Reducing women's poverty and exclusion; 

· Ending violence against women; 

· Reversing the spread of HIV/AIDS among women and girls; 

· Supporting women's leadership in governance and post-conflict reconstruction. 

To pursue these goals, UNIFEM is active in all regions and at different levels. It works with countries to formulate and implement laws and policies to eliminate gender discrimination and promote gender equality in such areas as land and inheritance rights, decent work for women and ending violence against women. UNIFEM also aims to transform institutions to make them more accountable to gender equality and women's rights, to strengthen the capacity and voice of women's rights advocates, and to change harmful and discriminatory practices in society.

Women want a world free from hatred, violence and poverty, a world of equal opportunities and rights, a world that is prosperous and secure for all.
— Noeleen Heyzer, Executive Director, UNIFEM

(taken from UNIFEM website)

Fund Raising

 Committee:
First fundraising function is Arias at Sunset.  This is booked for the 25th March at Booval House. 

More details at the meeting and flyers to send out to friends to book into their diary.  See you at the meeting. 
Pam Lane

Program

Committee:

There is no guest speaker for this month so it will be a business meeting.

Pam

United Nations Committee:

About World Water Day

The international observance of World Water Day is an initiative that grew out of the 1992 United Nations Conference on Environment and Development (UNCED) in Rio de Janeiro.

The United Nations General Assembly designated 22 March of each year as the World Day .

World Water Day - 22 March 2005 - marked the start of a new UN International Decade for Action on water. The Water for Life Decade 2005-2015 will give a high profile to implementing water-related programmes and the participation of women. 
Water, gender and poverty

Water and sanitation are critical factors to alleviate poverty and hunger, for sustainable development, for environmental integrity, and for human health.

Men and women often have different priorities and responsibilities. A gender focus is not simply about ‘involving women’.
 It is about recognising the roles of men and women, and ensuring that the voices of women, who are mainly responsible for household water but who also want economic activity, are acted on.
A woman from the Sironko District of Uganda is a true citizen of the 21st century – a multi-tasking manager with daily performance targets. She wakes early to fetch water, store it, distribute it and manage sanitation facilities in the home. She goes to bed long after dark, when the cooking, cleaning, laundering and other 
Chores are done

She probably has more work than her mother, being also responsible today for domestic animals.
The 21st century woman participates in community development work, and uses her ‘spare’ time for income generating activities.
She lives a high-pressure executive lifestyle, lacking only the income, the status, the holidays, the help in the home, a lifestyle consultant, a retirement date and a pension. Will the action decade - Water for Life - make a real difference to her life?
While creative technological solutions are certainly needed, the biggest challenges will be to ensure that the poorest people have access to clean water and safe sanitation, to help communities find sustainable ways to manage and pay for water and to develop acceptable ways of introducing safe latrines and of encouraging good hygiene practice
The lesson of the first water 
decade –from 1981 to 1990 was that pipes, cement and infrastructure could not do the job without engaging with people and communities. This remains a challenge for this Water for Life decade.

(UN Home page or go to http://www.worldwaterday.org/page/121)
Maria

Membership

A new member's evening will be held in April, date & venue to be announced, to explain how Zonta International works & how it affects us on the local level! 
Anybody who would like a refresher on the intricacies of Zonta or would like to support the evening, let the committee know. 
As Arias at Sunset & the International Women's Day Breakfast always generates awareness in Zonta, the Public Relations committee have kindly offered a flyer to be put on the tables at these events. 
So do your best to generate interest in your club! If there are enough enquiries, we will hold a prospective members evening. We will use a very good Zonta power point presentation, so we will project a very professional image.  
Gillian, Heather, Myrtle & Vicki









Zonta Events





Date: Friday 17th  March


Newsletter items DUE to 


Helen Walker.  


Phone through your news to Helen on 38121841 or email her� HYPERLINK "mailto: jwa4731@bigpond.net.au " �� jwa4731@bigpond.net.au �











Date: March 8th  


Unifem Breakfast








Date: March 25th 


Arias at Sunset








Date: March 27th  


Dinner Meeting








Date: June 24th-29th  2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention - Melbourne




















From the President …
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